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Staff
· I was very proud to represent RSU 16 and Whittier Middle School in Washington, D.C. at the NASSP Principals of the Year event October 18-21. I had the opportunity to meet principals from across the country and participate in valuable professional development. Additionally, I toured the White House and met with representatives at the U.S. Department of Education to discuss education in America and what we are doing at Whittier Middle School.

· Kudos to our Social Emotional Learning Staff of School Counselor Julie Martin, School Counselor Martha Stone, Dean of Students Kelly Adams, Social Worker Michelle Pittman, and Social Worker Kate Jones. The team did an excellent job providing leadership and communication in preparing for students’ and staff’s return to school following the tragedy in Lewiston.

Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment
· Overall, we are very pleased with attendance so far this year. Daily attendance is at 95.94%. Our goal is to maintain 95%+ for the school year. We have one truant student, and we are working with families of students who are trending toward chronic absenteeism.
· Congratulations to the following students for earning placement into the District II Honors Music Festivals. Preparing and performing the auditions for these groups took lots of time and effort, and we are proud of all of our students who auditioned. Liam Whitney, Scarlett Quimi, Bella Hartman, and Wyatt Scribner will sing in the District II Honors Middle School Chorus, and Ava Banaitis will play oboe in the District II Honors Middle School Band. We are proud of these musicians for representing Whittier Middle School.

Events
· We held our first Great Pumpkin Mile on Friday, November 3rd. The event was originally scheduled for Halloween but Friday worked better. Students raced across campus attempting to beat our Great Pumpkin to the finish line. Every student who beat him earned a participation point for their Roundtable. Participation was high, and students were great about cheering each other on.

· The Tri-Town Family 5K will return for its 12th year on the Minot trails on November 12th at 10:00. All are invited.

· We have a number of firsts coming up:
· First dance of the year: November 9th
· First conferences of the year: November 13th-17th
· First report card of the year: December 1
· First food drive of the year: Open now
· Basketball season starts today.
